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Name of Committee:	Community Use of Schools Community Advisory Committee

Meeting Date:	Tuesday, November 9, 2021

A meeting of the Community Use of Schools Community Advisory Committee convened on 9 November 2021 from 8:03 a.m. to 9:59 a.m. via Zoom with Co-Chairs Michelle Aarts and Judy Gargaro presiding.

	
Attendance via Zoom:
	
Michelle Aarts (Trustee), Judy Gargaro (Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra), Lynn Manning (Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council), Patrick Rutledge (Big League Book Club), Alan Hrabinski (Toronto Basketball Association), Sara Somerset (Jack of Sports), Graham Welsh (Toronto Sports Social Club), Sam Glazer (Congregation Beth Haminyan), Alex Viliansky (Felix Swim School), Susan Fletcher (SPACE), Dan MacLean (Trustee), Jonathan Wood (Toronto Accessible Sports Council), Katrina Estey (The Learning Enrichment Foundation),. 
Also present were TDSB Staff: Maia Puccetti (Executive Officer, Facilities & Planning), Jonathan Grove (Senior Manager, Plant Operations), Ugonma Ekeanyanwu (Acting Facility Permitting Team Leader), Ndaba Njobo (Facility Permitting Coordinator), Tina Androutsos (Executive Assistant, Facilities & Planning), Meenu Jhamb (Administrative Assistant).




	
Guests:
	
Terrance Philips (Phillips Basketball Academy), Katrina Estey (The Learning Enrichment Foundation), Mehran Khansari (Independent Organizer), Becca Lane (North York Cosmos), Adina Gamse (Makom), John Long (Etobicoke Volleyball), Nicole James (Navy League Of Canada), Sharon Beason (Parents For French Community), Pedram Molkara, Peter Chang (System Superintendent Continuing Education), Norbert Costa (Centrally Assigned Principal, Continuing Education).


	
Regrets:
	
Dave McNee (Quantum Sports and Learning Association), Heather Mitchell (Toronto Sports Council), Dennis Keshinro (Belka Enrichment Centre).



	
ITEM
	
DISCUSSION
	
RECOMMENDATION/ MOTION

	Call to Order / Acknowledgement of Traditional Lands / Welcome and Introductions / Approval of Quorum
	· The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Judy Gargaro at 8:03 a.m.

	

	Approval of Agenda
	· Agenda approved. 
	Patrick Rutledge and Susan Fletcher

	Approval of Minutes 
12 October 2021
	· Minutes were approved. 

	Lynn Manning and Patrick Rutledge

	Conflict of Interest Declaration
	· Nil 
	

	Delegations
	· Nil
	

	Permit Unit Update
	· Permits Update – Maia Puccetti informed the committee that TDSB has put weekday permits on hold till January 2022 and are in the process of hiring and training new caretakers.  Maia also informed the committee that the TDSB is in the process with TPH (Toronto Public Health) for the rollout of student vaccinations.  TPH will be aggressive with this rollout and plan to use our gymnasiums which brings uncertainty for permits.

Ndaba mentioned that Parks and Recreation permits having been doing well and the reports back are encouraging and that to date, all things considered, indoor permits have gone quite well. The impact of community use of schools has not been high so far with regards to workload and impact on the schools.

When asked why the permits department has not considered starting up permits on Fridays Maia did tell everyone that TPH has requested as much space as possible the student vaccine rollout around the corner.  Maia confirmed that we cannot commit to permits until TPH has informed us of their exact plans of the use of our gymnasiums.  Ndaba further explained that the vaccination rollout requires a lot of space, an area where they prepare the vaccines, a large area where they administer the shots and then an area where students will stay for 15-minute interval after their vaccination.  The TDSB still needs to ensure that people will not be able to walk and tour around the schools.

Ndaba was asked to comment on our future permit plans with respect to no more than two groups/cohorts mixing on one day and Ndaba confirmed that we cannot plan that far ahead as we do not know what the Covid-19 situation will be.  Ndaba confirmed to the group that the Ministry of Education gives the TDSB guidelines with respect to Community Use of Schools and always look at the current situation.  Sara stated that the current guidelines are prohibitive for permit group survival and she is concerned about inequities and inconsistencies with messaging, i.e., the Province saying they are worried about the safety of students but then pack 30 students into classrooms or allow arenas to be at maximum capacity with no masks.  The committee is very concerned that the current model is allowing the HAVES (organizations able to fund user rates) to survive while the HAVE NOTS have less and less although often being the ones providing support in highest need areas.

It was asked if it is possible to permit classrooms in the afternoons for Hebrew lessons, but Ndaba and Maia confirmed that indoor permits are on pause till January 2022.  Maia said that the January 2022 date is not definitive, but the TDSB is actively trying to support permit holders.

Terrance Phillips thanked the Permits department for all their hard work and their efforts to make sure permit users are safe.

Frustration was expressed with the TDSB’s decisions with respect to permits and could not quite understand how TPH would tell the TDSB to hold space for vaccinations and the Toronto Catholic District School Board has gone ahead with indoor permit booking.  Why is the messaging different for the same region?  It was asked why we cannot permit out high schools when children over 12 years old are already getting vaccinated.  Maia explained that all schools are being considered as vaccination sites and that the Toronto Catholic District School Board is different from the Toronto District School Board in that the TDSB has mandated vaccinations and this has had an impact on our staff.  

· Update on Priority Neighbourhood Initiatives – Deferred.

· Focus on Youth (FOY) Programming for Summer 2021 Report (Continuing Education - Con Ed) – The committee was joined by Continuing Education System Superintendent Peter Chang and Centrally Assigned Principal Norbert Costa to provide an update on Focus on Youth.  Peter informed the committee that this year the Federal and Provincial government provided a harmonized amount (50% each) for Focus on Youth Programs in the amount of 3.2 million dollars.  This assisted in supporting over 600 students financially and academically.  Although short notice, 12 external agencies assisted in placing students.  Some students were also placed in TDSB jobs within Community Services, IT, Continuing Education, Summer School and our International Students departments.  Peter expressed how the Focus on Youth program assisted in the mental health and well-being of students, providing professional learning opportunities and mentorship by area programme monitors, and is very pleased that several hundred students were employed and guided over the summer.
Norbert Costa discussed how the team focused on providing skills and training to students (WHMIS, First Aid, High Five, etc.) in addition to employment.  This is the first summer that the program focused on co-op opportunities for students and credits toward high school diplomas with great success.  Norbert mentioned that Indigenous and Black groups were included this year through work with the Urban Indigenous Centre and Centre of Excellence for Black Student Achievement and FOY is looking forward to providing opportunities with these organizations again next summer.  Students were very happy with the different opportunities that were presented to them and are looking forward to next year. When asked, Norbert Costa confirmed that no funds were used this year to cover permit costs and that the Ministry requires a report on the allocation of FOY funds each year.

Patrick Rutledge complimented the Continuing Education group on their creativity in providing opportunities for students during COVID.  He reminded the committee that the intent of FOY since the beginning was to provide job opportunities for students with small and mid-size community groups and would like to see the TDSB return to that model.  Norbert thanked the committee and responded and told the committee that our partnerships are valued and the TDSB plans to reach out to as many agencies as possible next year, including agencies that provided placements in the past.

Peter and Norbert told the committee that 80 of the 600 students were involved with the Centre of Excellence for Black Student Achievement and were provided opportunities in banking, universities and had grad coaches that worked with them throughout the summer.  Norbert mentioned that musician Demir who performed in Eurovision was an inspirational speaker for the students as was Curtis Carmichael an award-winning author of the book ‘Butterflies In The Trenches’. Feedback from students was that all the speakers/presenters were inspirational, and these types of activities will hopefully be funded again next summer.  The committee was advised that the 50% provided this year by the federal government was earmarked for mental health so we hope that the Provincial government will return to their previous level of support and not the 50% they allocated this past summer.
Patrick Rutledge suggested that the Continuing Education department reach out to the external agencies in early January, to ensure groups are ready when funding is approved.  Patrick will suggest some names of agencies to Continuing Education group. Norbert hopes that we will get the same funding or more this year as he would really like to incorporate the great things that happened this summer with the great work that has happened in the past.

Peter asked the committee to send any names or suggestions to him or Norbert before January 2022 CUSCAC meeting.  The Continuing Education group will join us again early in the new year.
	













	Outstanding Action Items
	· Pools Working Group Update – Alex Viliansky informed the committee that there currently is a shortage of aquatic staff. There is a need to restart lifesaving course training.

· Baseball Working Group Update – No Update provided.

· Space Coalition Report Presentation – Deferred.  Briefing note to be released next week.

· Virtual AGM – The AGM has been scheduled for Tuesday, December 7th, 2021 at 7 pm.  Each permit holder will automatically get the invite inserted into their calendar.  This year’s elections are looking to fill Category Year A members: Children, Community Advocacy, Seniors, For-Profit, Persons with Disabilities, Parent and 1 additional member.  Judy asked the committee members to send her an email at jgargaro@quickemail.com and tell her what category you fit into.  Executive Officer Maia Puccetti will present greetings and opening remarks at the AGM on behalf of the TDSB.   

· Review of Committee Membership and Vacancies – Judy mentioned the upcoming vacancies at the October 29th PSSC meeting and discussed how well do our categories reflect equity, diversity and inclusion.  Judy suggested renaming the ‘Aboriginal’ category to Black, Indigenous and Persons of Colour (BIPOC) and adding a category of LGBTQ2+.  She will take this back to PSSC at the January 2022 meeting as well as incorporating the year changes for the election to reflect the deferral of elections in 2020 due to COVID.  The committee agreed that we need to be overt to include, equity, diversity and inclusion groups.  There was a suggestion that only direct permit holders should be eligible for voting committee member positions; this would mean that advocacy groups would either not be able to be voting members or that they would have to send a current permit holder to represent them. Judy will poll current voting members for the proposed changes and wording via email.

· Committee Goals for 2021-22:  When and how should we set them and how should we evaluate them – Deferred until Michelle Munroe’s Report has been approved.
	

	Trustee Report
	· Trustee Aarts confirmed that TPH (Toronto Public Health) is reviewing school protocols and recommendations weekly/bi-weekly i.e., The use of lockers for students.
· Trustee Aarts mentioned that Tina had sent out a link (https://forms.gle/qBmZimvmsCpMr7v56) about the Ministry of Education Consultation on the 2022-23 Education Funding Guide for the committee’s feedback by November 19th, 2021.
· Trustee Aarts thanked TDSB Employee Services staff and System Administrators for their hard work and implementation on the Mandatory Vaccination Policy.  Ministry of Education has put in mandatory reporting daily for staff not vaccinated and that staff must do rapid testing 3 times a week although these tests are only 50% to 60% accurate.
	



     

	Other Business
	· When asked about an update on the TCDSB’s meeting last night, Ugonma agreed to provide a summary for the committee as she attended.
	

	
Adjournment
	
· 9:59 a.m.

	

	Next Meeting Date
	· 14 December 2021, 8:00 a.m. via Zoom

Join Zoom Meeting
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/99163525423?pwd=c2dhZXBDZ2JPNGxQaFBJZ0NMVDJZUT09

	



Acronyms 
PSI – Provincial School Initiative						FOY – Focus on Youth
LNSP – Local School Neighbourhood Program				FBEC – Finance Board Enrolment Committee
PPF – Priority partnership funding					GSN – Grant for Student Needs
PPC – Planning and Priority Committee					PSSC – Program School Services Committee
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INTRODUCTION  
 
All students deserve to have every opportunity to reach their full potential and succeed 
personally and academically, with access to rich learning experiences that provide a strong 
foundation of confidence that continues throughout their lives. Schools should be safe and 
welcoming places where all students are provided the opportunity to gain the knowledge and 
skills they need to achieve success and follow their chosen pathways after graduation including 
work, college, apprenticeship or university. Educators and school/system leaders need to have 
the knowledge and skills to create conditions that better support and serve all students. 
Together with our renewed focus on achievement, equity and mental health and well-being, 
Ontario’s publicly funded education system commits to addressing systemic barriers and 
combating racism and all forms of discrimination to foster an inclusive learning environment for 
all students  and staff. 
 
Since COVID-19 has emerged as an unprecedented public health issue, the government has been 
diligently monitoring the situation, including ongoing risks related to variants of concern and 
alignment with broader provincial guidance and direction. The ministry will continue to work 
with the Chief Medical Officer of Health and local public health units (PHUs) to assess key 
measures to inform and update provincial guidance and direction, as necessary. 
 
While there is important progress being made in the delivery of vaccines, the health and safety 
of students and staff remains a top priority. In advance of the 2021-22 school year, the Ontario 
government announced more than $1.6 billion in resources to protect schools against COVID-19 
with a continued focus this school year on supporting the health, safety and well-being of 
students, families and staff. 
 
As you are aware, this year’s Grants for Student Needs (GSN) is projected to be $25.6 billion – 
representing an increase in funding of $561 million over the 2020-21 school year. This historic 
level of support reflects the third straight year it has increased under the current government. In 
addition, funding through the Priorities and Partnerships Fund (PPF) will include over $288 
million to fund approximately 150 initiatives that include a focus on strengthening math skills, 
access to mental health supports, anti-racism and support for children with disabilities. 
 
For more information about the current education funding model, please see the 2021-22 
Education Funding page of the Ministry of Education’s website. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/policyfunding/funding.html
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ABOUT THIS CONSULTATION 
 
As in previous years, the government remains committed to discussing education funding reform 
in Ontario, with education stakeholders through a consultation process that allows stakeholders 
to provide the benefit of their expertise, experience, and ideas. This year’s guide focuses on: 
 


• Mental Health Supports 
• Reducing Administrative Burden and Red Tape 
• The Learning Opportunities Grant (LOG) 
• Urban and Priority High Schools 
• The New Teacher Induction Program (NTIP)  


 
You may also submit feedback on education funding topics not outlined in this guide.   
 
To ensure your feedback is considered, please forward your electronic submission by Friday 
November 26, 2021 to: EDULABFINANCE@ontario.ca. If your organization would benefit from a 
virtual meeting to provide feedback on this year’s consultation, please submit a request to the 
ministry at this same email address, and the ministry would be pleased to arrange one. If you 
have questions about this consultation, please send them to the email address noted above. 
 
  



mailto:EDULABFINANCE@ontario.ca
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MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORTS 
 
The mental health and well-being of students continues to be an important priority for the 
Ministry of Education. The ministry has been working with school boards, community 
organizations, and across government to put in place a range of resources to support the mental 
health of all students, including access to service at all tiers of intervention across the system of 
care. 
 
In addition, the ministry has made unprecedented investments to support student mental health 
and well-being since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic. To support student mental health 
priorities, including learning recovery and renewal, for the 2021-22 school year the ministry will 
be investing over $80M in student mental health funding directly to school boards. This includes 
more than $45M directed to student mental health in the GSN.  
 
As the government continues to transform the way in which mental health services and supports 
are delivered provincially, schools are an important part of this comprehensive provincial 
integrated mental health and addictions system. Schools provide mental health promotion and 
prevention programing to help equip students with the knowledge and skills to care for their 
own mental health and make available early intervention high quality mental health and 
addiction services when students need them. 
 
Considerations: 
 


1. How are ministry supports helping school boards meet the mental health needs of their 
students?   


 
2. What can the Ministry of Education, other ministries, school boards and other partner 


agencies do to better support the mental health needs of students? 
 
 
REDUCING ADMINISTRATIVE BURDEN AND RED TAPE 
 
The government continues on its path to eliminating burdensome, outdated and unnecessary 
regulation to help restore Ontario’s competitiveness, retain high-quality jobs and attract 
investment. 
 
To further support the ministry’s efforts to streamline reporting while also reducing 
administrative burden for transfer payment recipients, for 2021-22 the ministry has transferred 
three PPF allocations into the GSN.   
 
The ministry continues to look for ways of reducing administrative burden and aligning program 
implementation with ministry priorities, while ensuring strong accountability and value for 
money. 
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Considerations: 
 


1. What initiatives could support the reduction of red tape and administrative burden for 
the education sector? 
 


2. Are there areas of overlap or duplication within the GSN (e.g., funding or reporting)? If 
so, what are they? 


 
 
LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES GRANT  
 
The LOG provides funding for a range of programs to help students who are at greater risk of 
poor academic achievement, including providing supports for de-streaming as well as learning 
recovery programming and supports that are responsive to the challenges that students are 
experiencing as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. 
 
The largest portion of LOG funding is flowed through the Demographic Allocation, which 
provides funding based on social and economic indicators derived from 2006 Statistics Canada’s 
census data that are associated with students having a higher risk of academic difficulty. 
Indicators include low household income, low parental education, a one-parent household and 
recent arrival in Canada. This allocation supports school boards in offering a wide range of 
programs tailored to the local needs of their students.  
 
While the LOG and several other allocations within the GSN still rely on 2006 Census data and 
socio-economic indicators, the ministry continues to review the impacts of updating the census 
information for the upcoming school year and beyond. Any updates to the census data would 
require a redistribution of funding between school boards in recognition of increasing needs. 
 
Considerations: 
 


1. Given that the 2021 census is nearing completion, what is the best way to integrate 
updated census information into the GSN? 


 
2. Should the Demographic Component of the LOG be focused on a specific outcome(s)? If 


so, what are they? 
 
 
URBAN AND PRIORITY HIGH SCHOOLS 
 
The ministry recognizes the personal and academic challenges that hinder students learning, 
achievement and full participation in school. The Urban and Priority High Schools Allocation 
within the GSN provides funding to 12 school boards with schools in urban areas that face 
challenges such as students experiencing poverty, conflict with the law, academic achievement 
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issues, and lack of access to community resources. School boards are required to spend these 
funds on programs and initiatives that support at-risk students in ministry-approved secondary 
schools. 
 
Schools work with community partners to develop annual action plans to create 
supportive conditions necessary for learning, including socio-emotional and academic 
supports, a safe environment, and opportunities aimed at increasing engagement, 
student well-being and academic achievement. 
 
Considerations: 
 


1. Should the school board list be updated to respond to changing demographics and 
growth within school boards? If so, what factors should be considered in updating the 
school board list? 


 
2. How can the ministry ensure that the funding allocation is spent on supports for the most 


academically challenged at-risk students? 
 
 
NEW TEACHER INDUCTION PROGRAM  
 
The NTIP Allocation is designed to support the growth and professional development of new 
teachers in the publicly funded education system. The NTIP provides professional support to 
help new teachers develop the requisite skills and knowledge to be effective as teachers in 
Ontario. 
 
In addition to the NTIP induction elements, new permanent hires are evaluated twice 
within their first 12 months of employment through the Teacher Performance Appraisal 
process. 
 
School boards will receive funding for the NTIP Allocation that is the lesser of the 
following: 


• $50,000 per school board plus $1,058.52 multiplied by the number of teachers on Rows 
0, 1, and 2 of a school board's previous year’s Teacher Qualifications and Experience Grid 


OR 


• a school board’s eligible current year’s expenditure for NTIP 
 
 
 
 
 
 







7 | P a g e  
 


Considerations: 
 


1. Given that there is no fixed benchmark for the NTIP, are school boards facing challenges 
due to funding varying every year with the fluctuation in the number of teachers? 


 
2. What would be the benefits and/or challenges to having a fixed benchmark? 


 
 
Conclusion 
 
The ministry would like to acknowledge the ongoing efforts of school board teams to support 
students, staff, families, and the broader community. We recognize that the past two school 
years have been challenging and we are grateful for the continued hard work of our partners to 
ensure a high-quality education for all students across the province. We continue to see our 
education system rise to the challenge and provide innovative, flexible solutions in the best 
interest of students. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read this guide, and we look forward to your feedback. 
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